St Mary Magdalene Pastoral Council!
MeetingMinutes September 3, 2014

Members present: Jane Douglas, Scott Fleckenstein, Sherry McCarville, Laura Oeinck,
Mike Rimbey, Debbie Rinell, Eric Scheer, Fr Will Schmid, Walt Stenborg
Absent: David Hillier, Mike McCartney

Council began the meeting at the building site for a tour of our new facility.
1. Opening prayer
2. Approval of minutes from June meeting.

3. Pastors report

A. Church offices are moving on Monday Sept 15 into the new building. The office
will be closed for 3 days.

B. Fr Will will do a blessing of the new building, as neither Bishop is available.

C. Demo and renovation of old offices and classrooms will take about 4 weeks.

D. New logos...Steve Bird has been working on some new possible logos.
One is a graphic line drawing of St Mary Magdalene, and the other a Monstrance
with a Crucifix inside. These will be used on possible letterhead, shirts, bumper
stickers...as well as stationary and the bulletin. Council favors the idea of a single
logo and prefers the Monstrance option.

E. Sign ups for Perpetual Adoration are in process, we are hoping to get enough
adorers to have 24 hours but possibly will not begin with full time adoration.

F. Parish jobs:
1. Carmen Antram has been hired as the Executive assistant to the Bishops.
2. Gretchen Malovoz will take over as Fr Will’'s administrative assistant.
3. Mike and Dionne McCartney will take over the Baptism coordination.
4. Trisha Engel is going to be working part time Pastoral Care, in the

mornings, and part time at the front desk, in the afternoons.

. Jackie Sullivan will be at the front desk in the mornings.

. Fr Will has posted with the Diocese for a full time Marriage and Family Life
coordinator. Council discussed necessary qualifications and qualities for the
person who takes this position.

G Youth ministry:

1. Fr Will and Amy went to Georgia last summer to a Life Teen camp.
They loved it and hope to send a group next year...jr high or high schoolers
will be able to attend.

2. Lita is hoping to have a high school trip to world youth day.
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4. Committee reports:
Mike and David were both absent so we will hear from them next time on the
progress of Evangelization and Sacrament committees.



5. Feasibility study:
Fr Will is waiting until we have moved into the new office building and then he will
schedule this process.

6. Next meeting dates...
Wednesday, Oct 8. and Wednesday, Nov 12. All future meetings will take place
in the new office building’s conference room.

7. Closing prayer



